To,
Respected Senate committee Secretary,

Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee,

This is regarding “The Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 2010 (the Bill) seeks to
amend the Migration Act 1958 to enable the Minister for Immigration and Citizenship (the
Minister) to cap visa grants and terminate visa applications based on the class or classes of
applicant applying for the visa.”

My name is Chandniben A. Patel. | have done my Masters in Professional Accounting
last year successfully (higher education) and applied for temporary and permanent residency visa
fulfilling the Immigration conditions and now if you just cancel our application without thinking
how much we suffer to study masters and working very hard day and night, just to gather the
money for everything. We paid the University fees on time. We paid the rent on time and other
expenditures. We paid the tax according to Australian government conditions. We obeyed all
the rules and regulations of Australian government. We respect all the people and the culture.
We came here in a hope of getting something. You can understand our feeling, why students are
coming from overseas spending such a huge amount, such a hard work, away from their family,
just in a hope of getting something, not just discarded in such a crucial condition. Please
understand our feelings and don’t ruin our future, give some fair decision for the poor students.

Thanking you, with regards,

Chandniben Arpitbhai Patel



